
 

 

Our Ref: TA24 L14 
Your Ref: St Peter’s Way Eastbound Weekend Closure 
 
18 July 2025  
 
 
 
For the attention of the owner/ occupier  
 
Dear Neighbour 
 
The St Peter’s Way eastbound carriageway will be closed between the St Peter’s roundabout and the M25 
J11 for a full weekend while our team carry out drainage works and utility crossings underneath the 
carriageway.  
 
The road will be closed for a full weekend from 8pm Friday 15th August to 5am Monday 18th August.  
 

 
 
A signed diversion will be in place via Guildford Road southbound towards Ottershaw, Murray Road then 
Spinney Hill, Church Road, the A318 Chertsey Road and returning to St Peter’s Way.  
 
Due to the nature of our works, no access for emergency vehicles will be permitted during the closure. 
When planning this closure, we liaised directly with the emergency services to ensure as little disruption as 
possible is caused to these vital services.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your patience and understanding while we carry 
out these improvements works to this vital stetch of road and apologise for any inconvenience caused.  
 
Keep in touch 
 
If you would like more information about the improvements to the A320 between Ottershaw and Chertsey: 
 



 

 

• visit the project website using the link below 
 

https://www.graham.co.uk/a320-north-of-woking-improvements/ 
 

• contact the Project Team directly via email:  
 

civilscustomerrelations@graham.co.uk 
 

• contact the Project Team via telephone:  
 
02895 071 034 

 
• subscribe for electronic updates on the project using the link below or scan the QR code: 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bit.ly/40XqcQo 
 
 
We would like to thank you for your patience while we deliver these improvements. 
 
 
Yours Faithfully  
 
Harry Knapp 
Stakeholder and Community Engagement Officer  
GRAHAM  
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